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The Queen Speaks . . .  

By Queen Holly Austin 

 Today I decided to share how I 

came to love and believe in angels.  

I have always felt a presence beyond 

my own being which I thought was 

God watching over me.  Then it 

became even more personal. 

 When my son was 17 years old, he died in a traffic 

accident.  It was totally unexpected, and I also felt a great 

deal of guilt as I had given him the car he was driving 

though he was no longer living with me.  Each member of 

the family dealt with his death in a different manner.  My 

oldest daughter, Angela, shared pictures.  Heather wrote a 

poem.  Angie wrote a song (but I didn’t know that yet as it 

was her college senior project). 

 I listened to Angie’s CD over and over and kept 

repeating song #5.  I shared it with Judy Smith at a 

Rainbow overnighter.  Another adult present asked what the 

song’s name was.  Of course I didn’t know because I 

needed my glasses on to read it.  The name of it was 

“Nick’s Song.”  Naturally I fell apart realizing the meaning 

and retired to my cabin for the night. 

 The cabin was cold, and I was very upset.  I snuggled 

up in the covers and cried.  Suddenly the light in the room 

changed from darkness to purple.  I felt a presence in the 

room and then warmth on my back like I was being touched 

by a hand.  My burden was immediately lifted. 

 Another instance was when I picked up my husband 

Continued on next page…. 
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Jerry’s ashes, all the lights came on in my car as I left the 

parking lot.  Jerry’s ashes were seat-belted on the front 

seat.  I ultimately drove to the dealership to see if they 

could figure out the problem.  There was no problem, and it 

never happened again.  I know it was a reminder he was 

still with me. 

 My mother, in her later years, would indicate she was 

talking with my father who had died several years earlier.  

She would raise her arm to a corner of the room (always 

the same corner) and speak to him.  She knew he was 

there with her. 

 These are just a few of my angel visitors, and there 

have been many.  These angels are with us, reassuring, 

protecting, directing, and giving us courage. They are there. 

May there always be angels among us. 

Queen Holly continued from page 2 
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The next Nydian deadline is  

Monday February 8, 2021 

Please submit articles and photos to  

Pr. Pam Davis at  Nile-Nydian@hotmail.com  

Holiday Brunch, sponsored by Nydia Temple 

December 12, 2020, 11:30am 

On the Wings of an Angel 

RSVP to Patti Baldwin 

(503) 910-0027 

 

Tickets: $25.00 at the 

door 

Al Kader Shrine Center 

25100 SW Parkway Ave. 

Wilsonville, OR 97070 

“This is not the year to get everything you want.  

 This is the year to appreciate everything you have. 
-- Lucinda Schaffner Howes 



5  

 

Cheerleading 
By Queen Holly Austin 

 I have never been a cheerleader.  That being said, our 

Supreme Queen Heather told us Queens that being a cheerleader 

is our primary role this year.  We need to lead with enthusiasm 

and positivity during the unwelcome stay of Miss Covid. 

 The November Session was my opportunity to exercise my 

cheerleading skills (or lack thereof).  I came out with my pompoms 

and did a quiet little cheer.  Yes, it was rather unusual and 

perhaps on the edge of being improper, but it gave the 

membership present a little surprise and levity. 

 Just wait until next month to see what December brings.  

Hopefully we can keep our spirits up.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“We’ve got spirit, yes we do.  We’ve got spirit, how about you?” 
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Continued on next page…. 

Chaplain’s Report 
October Report: 

For everything there is a season, and a time for every matter under 

heaven:…….Ecclesiastes 3:1-9 

 

Ladies of the Household: 

 As we watch the changing of the season and the changing of the 

leaves, it reminds me that life is always changing, and there are many 

seasons in life.  Right now, things are changing even more.  But there is 

one thing we know that is never changing, and that is the support of our 

ladies of the household. 

 There is so much love with you ladies.  You support each other in 

all the times.  You are there for each other.  You pray for each other, 

and you lift each other up.  

 Ladies, let us continue through this season to lift each other up, 

supporting each other and loving each other where we are at. 
 

Cards Sent 

Congratulations: 

 Becca Mobley - GWAR 

 Kelly Hughes - wedding 

Encouragement: 

 Ann Myers      Deb Gallino 

 Lynn Johnson     Marilyn Sloan 

 Patti Compton     Doris Johnson 

Get Well/encouragement for health: 

 Barbara Folck - in rehab and doing well 

 Betty Koessel - stroke 

 Kathy Cleveland - had fall and is healing 

 Kathy Foster’s husband - recovering from surgery; doing well 

 Katrina Bush - having some health issues 

 Marilyn Sloan - dealing with terminal cancer 

 Marlee Frazier - recovering from 1 surgery and having another  

 Mary Anne Dougherty- 

 Thelma Otto - recovering from injury in a care facility 

 Tilda (Ann Myer’s daughter) - recovering from cancer surgery 

Loss/passed away: 

 Elaine Armstrong - passed away 

 Gail Kirk - the loss of her husband in Aug. 

 Holly Austin - loss of her cousin  

 Patti Baldwin - loss of her sister in law 
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November Report: 

Enter into His gates with thanksgiving, and into His courts with praise: 

be thankful unto Him, and bless His name…. Psalm 100:4. 

 

Ladies of the Household:  

   We are entering a season of thanksgiving.  A season that we are 

reminded that even in the hardest time of life we are to be thankful.  

And we are truly blessed.  We have a group of ladies in our household 

that bring us joy.  We are able to support an organization that brings 

healing to so many.  And most of all we are all part of a family that 

truly does love each other from the depth of their heart. 

   As you sit together with family and friends this season be reminded 

of your blessings.  Be reminded that God is doing mighty work through 

this household of ladies.  Most of all rejoice; rejoice in the joy that 

surrounds each and everyone one of us, for God is good and blesses 

each and everyone one of us.                                                           

Cards Sent 

Congratulations: 

 Kathy Walliker - new puppy 

    Mary Ann Rhoads - reinstated 

 Pam Davis - great job with the Nydian 

Encouragement: 

 Alice Daniels 

 Gerry Brown 

    Linda Perkins - loss of her home in the fires  

    Marilyn Sloan 

Get Well/encouragement for health: 

 Betty Koessel - recovering from stroke 

 Gerry Brown - back pain 

 Marilyn Sloan - dealing with terminal cancer 

 Maureen Richardson - treatment for cancer 

 Nancy Evans - stroke 

 Sylvia Evey - sick 

Loss/passed away: 

 Judy Power - mom Phyllis Kelley passed away 

 Margaret Palen - husband passed away 

Please contact Pr. Chaplain Michelle Wolbaum at  

or  

Princess Recorder PQ Jennifer Moyer  

for those needing card or call.  

Chaplain’s Report continued from page 6 
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Nite Lites is Back! 
From Donna Gray 

 Like all of the Nydia clubs, Nite Lites meetings came to a 

halt in March.  We met for the first time at Al Kader Shrine 

Center instead of Portland Shriners Hospital for Children in 

October.  Our temperatures were checked; we all wore facemasks, 

brought our own food and drink, and social distanced ourselves 

around the table. 

 Queen Holly installed those officers present.  The picture 

looks weird as we stayed socially distant.  We also welcomed Pr. 

Ashley Hellman to our group.  Nite Lites officers for 2020 are Pr. 

Kathie Foster, President; Pr. Paula Levin, Vice President; Pr. Debbie 

Cook, Secretary; Pr. Linda Barton, Treasurer; Pr. Katharine Bland 

and Pr. Donna Gray, Ambassador. 

 

 

 

 

 

 During our business meeting we discussed how to stay in 

contact with Portland Shriners Hospital, send a “thinking of you 

card” to the hospital staff, reach out to the Muscular Dystrophy 

Support group to find out how we might be of assistance, and 

completed details of Queen Holly’s official visit on November 9, 

2020. 

 It was great. We were able to see each other again in a 

responsible healthy way.  We will soon come up with other ways 

to provide service to Portland Shriners Hospital for Children.  For 

the time being we will be meeting at Al Kader Shrine Center.  

 Nite Lites NC meets the second Monday of every month 

except for December, June, and July.  Our meetings start at 6:00 

pm, allowing those women who work to attend a Nile club 

meeting.  Please come join us.  If you have any questions please 

contact our President, Kathie Foster.    
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PADIR 
 It seems weird; PADIR members are not able to get together 

twice a month to work on a routine for a future performance. 

 The members did take advantage of the nice weather in 

August, getting together at Cook’s park for a picnic.  Our Queen 

Holly came as well.  We all brought our own lunch and chairs 

and had a very nice social distancing visit.  Queen Holly shared 

some fruits and vegetables from her garden for us to take home 

as well. 

 We are now trying to 

have a monthly Zoom 

meeting to keep apprised 

of Nydia’s activities and 

when we will be performing 

next.   We have decided to 

do a routine which allows 

us to social distance for 

the upcoming ceremonial in January.  The director even thinks we 

can do a couple of practices using Zoom!  This will be interesting 

and fun. 

 For those of you who like to move your feet to music, come 

join us.  Our practices are normally the first Monday of the 

month starting at 10:00 am and the second Thursday of the 

month starting at 4:30 pm.  Our practices are kept flexible for 

those members who work.  Our business meetings and sometimes 

practice is held the fourth Thursday starting at 4:30 pm.  Please 

come check us out.  

The Very Important Princess gifts are distributed through our Nile 

Clubs every year.  Unfortunately, only about 25% or our 

members belong to a club.  There is an effort to know who in a 

club’s area should receive a gift, whether they belong to a club 

or not, but some of our special ladies may be 

missed.  So, if you know of any princess who 

could use a comfort gift this season, please call 

Pr. Tirzah Nancy Coddington.  
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What did the pumpkin say after 
Thanksgiving?    

Good-pie everyone. 

Sewing Committee 
 The hospital has asked for our help with the on-going re-

purposing project.  They have a large quantity of special fabric 

made from plastic that is used to cover surgical instrument trays 

before surgery.  This material is used once in a sterile 

environment, then sent to the land fill.  We are continuing, at the 

hospital’s request, to make Patient Personal Belongings Bags out 

of this material.  They are very durable, and the patients and 

families can use them for a long time. 

 The Sewing Committee and ladies of 

the household made over 150 of these 

bags before the shut-down.  They have 

all been given out to surgical patients!  

We have about 100 more made at home 

that I will get to the hospital in 

November.  However, we could certainly 

use your help filling the need.  They are 

not hard.  Let me know if you are willing 

to help sew, and I will get materials and 

instructions to you. 

 At the present time, the hospital is not giving out inpatient 

quilts.  We have quite an inventory of these at the present time, 

which we are pleased with, and are hoping that in the future we 

will be able to give each surgical patient a gift of love.  As with 

all things during this weird time, we will have to patiently wait for 

direction from the hospital.  They are continuing to give out the 

Nydia gift of a Transition Quilt when patients graduate, so we 

have been concentrating on those, as well as shorts and 

wheelchair/walker bags. 

Sherry Hevland, Chair 
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Angel Afghan Queen’s 
Project 

Nydia Temple is selling chances to win this 
beautiful afghan made by Pr. Thaunia 
Mazzella, of HALOS Club.  Thaunia is a 
Master Knitter and labored over this 
masterpiece for countless hours. 

Tickets are $1 each, 6/$5.  All Proceeds will 
be donated to the Nile Foundation. 

The afghan will be on display beginning our September session.  
Drawing will be held March 6, 2021, at Supreme Queen Heather’s 
visit. 

“May you always have an ANGEL by your side.”                                                          

Dallas Nile Club 
Hi Ladies, 

 On October 26th Queen Holly, JPQ Kathy, and I made a 

special delivery to the Portland Shriners Hospital.  It was my 

honor, on behalf of Dallas Nile Club, to present Nurse Manager 

Pam Scott with 14 scrubs. The project took longer than we had 

anticipated but we got it done and hope the nurses will enjoy 

them.  I hope that in the new year we can get a system in place 

to make more in a more timely fashion. 

 It was a fun day and I 

thank you JPQ Kathy for putting 

it all together for us. 

 Hope all of you are hanging 

in there, following the rules, and 

in hopes this will be over 

sooner rather than later. 

 Stay safe, stay well, and 

keep that smile on your face 

even if we can only see your eyes 

 God holds us all in the palm of his hand even if we forget 

once in a while.    Hugs to all 

Patti Baldwin, Ambassador 
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Continued on next page…. 

The Supreme Temple Action 

Team is a Standing Committee 

of the Supreme Temple.  The 

12 or more members are 

appointed by the Supreme 

Queen and may serve more 

than one year at a time.  According to the Supreme Bylaws, the 

Team must be knowledgeable of all Daughters of the Nile 

publications and have computer skills in order to perform the 

required duties.  They must be able to offer assistance to 

subordinate temples through consultations, workshops, or 

seminars.  They help the temple by enhancing Nile knowledge and 

guidance, promote harmony among the members, and assist the 

temple in developing a plan to achieve their goals.  All of this is 

only at the request of the subordinate temple. 

 I am so pleased and honored to be able to serve on this 

team.  The membership this year consists of 13 Past Queens 

from all over the country and Canada.  There are two from 

Canada, two from Texas, two from Florida, and one each from 

Oregon, Washington, Montana, New York, Indiana, Colorado, and 

Georgia.  We have all been assigned an area to be a contact…my 

area is the two temples in Oregon and the seven temples in 

California. 

 This year is particularly challenging as temples are not 

meeting in the usual way.  With the assistance of the Supreme 

Queen and the Jurisprudence Committee, the Action Team is 

creating publications and documents to assist the temples in 

adapting to the unusual circumstances created by the pandemic.  

Virtual meeting via Zoom and Skype and ways to safely conduct 

meetings and ceremonials are a task that must be addressed. 

Normally the Action Team travels to various temples and regional 

seminars but just like everyone else, we have been forced to 

curtail those activities.  We have been meeting via Zoom and 

planning strategy and documents to keep our order functioning in 
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the best way possible.  I am so proud to be a member of this 

“forward thinking” committee and order.  Unlike many other 

fraternal orders, we have not sat back and waited for normalcy, 

we are “TAKING ACTION”! 

Judy C Smith, PQ - Supreme Temple Action Team 

Supreme Temple Action Team continued from pg 12 

WHAT  HAPPENS  WITH  MY  INITIATION  FEES? 

 From PQ Jennifer Moyer  

 Back when we decided to join Nydia Temple No. 4, 

Daughters of the Nile, we were asked to pay an initiation fee. In 

recent years, the amount of that fee has been $75. But have 

you ever wondered where that money goes and what you get 

for your investment? 

 First and foremost, the fee includes a new member’s dues 

(pro-rated for the year that she joins and the full next year) per 

our Bylaws. Our yearly dues are currently $32, so this relieves a 

financial burden on a new member. 

 Also figured into the fees are the Supreme Temple per 

capita and insurance at $9 per year. We are obligated to pay 

these amounts to the Supreme Temple for every primary 

member of Nydia Temple. The only exceptions are our dual 

members because their supreme fees will be paid by their 

primary temple. 

 Each newly initiated member will receive our newsletter, so 

there is a cost of printing and postage. They will receive their 

Jewel of the Order during their Ceremonial and their white rose, 

both of which are paid for from their fees.  

 It is traditional at Nydia Temple for new candidates to be 

our guests at the banquet held in their honor after the 

Ceremonial. This expense is also figured into the fees collected. 

 When you are talking with a lady who may be interested in 

joining Nydia Temple, you can explain how her fee is used. 

Sometimes just a quick explanation will make the difference in a 

lady’s understanding.  
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Pandemic Precautions for Fundraisers 
Ladies of the Household, Units, and Clubs, 

 We received a letter with information to consider should your 

group opt to have fundraisers in the current state of affairs.  In 

light of this pandemic, our Nile insurance carrier has circulated 

the following very important information to consider: 

 When you say “every precaution” is being taken, look at the 

points on this list.  Do your precautions include these points? 

 

1.  Will all the organizers be tested and receive results prior 

to the event? 

2.  Will you ensure 6 feet of space between attendees? 

3.  Is the venue disinfected prior to the event? 

4.  Will you require wearing of masks? 

5.  Are you taking the temperature of attendees at the 

entrance? 

6.  Have you considered the number of attendees and does 

it exceed the “crowd” guidelines? 

 

 The Chairman of the Supreme Insurance Committee, 

Georganne Rodgers-Garn, PQ, assures us the carrier will defend 

a suit, but in order to have an affirmative defense, we will need 

documentation on all the above.  She also mentions the adverse 

effect of negative publicity to us, the venue, and perhaps to the 

Shriners Hospital. 

 We strive to make our environment as healthy as possible.  

We must continue to abide by our pandemic restrictions and 

limited activities.  Miss Covid is certainly making our lives 

challenging, but remember, we are strong women, and we will 

persevere. 

Until we meet again, 

Queen Holly 

“The Shamash is the candle that lights the others. 
Be a Shamash.” 

 - Rabbi David Wolpe 
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From Pr. Royal 
Dear Ladies of the Household, 

 November is the month for giving thanks, and while 

this pandemic is putting us all through trying times, it can 

help a lot if we remember to count our blessings.  For 

every thorn there is a rose.  We may have to search a 

little to find it, but it’s almost always there. 

 This might also be a month of forgiving  If something 

or someone feels like a “thorn in your side,” try your best 

to find forgiveness. Forgiveness will heal wounds and ease 

your mind in a wonderful way, giving you peace.  And 

don’t we all need peace in this world? 

 Among the many blessings in our Nile lives is our visits to 

clubs with our Queen Holly.  We had a wonderful visit to Beth 

Eden and Pendleton Nile Clubs on October 21st.  We met in a 

park and while it was a chilly, windy day, our reception couldn’t 

have been warmer. 

Nile Love to all, 

Your Princess Royal, Gail Martin 

Pictures from Beth Eden and Pendleton Nile Clubs OV.   

Queen Holly’s car was soooo stuffed full of things to bring back!  

Especially with the big box for this lovely lighted 7’ tall angel  she 

received as a gift from the club. 
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Continued on next page…. 

Salem Nile Club Queen’s Visit 
 Salem Nile Club was pleased to welcome Queen Holly Austin 

and entourage on her official visit on November 2, 2020. Queen 

Holly was joined by PQ Judy Smith; Pr. Recorder, PQ Jennifer 

Moyer; PQ Carol Livie (who is also a member of Salem NC); 

Princess Royal, Gail Martin; Princess Badoura, Donna Gray; and 

myself, Pr. Tirzah, Nancy Coddington. There were nine additional 

members from Salem Nile Club also in attendance. 

 It was only our second meeting since our installation of 

officers in March. Like all other Nile clubs in Oregon, the 

pandemic has taken a toll on our ability to meet. It was really a 

treat to be able to host our guests in a room that looked lovely. 

A thank you goes to Pr. Maryann Lundy who coordinated the 

angelic decorations. We 

are also blessed with a 

venue (Salem Scottish Rite) 

which has a large enough 

room and a staff that 

carefully abides by all 

mandates required in order 

to ensure the safety of 

attendees. All present 

socially distanced, had 

their temperatures taken at 

the door, and wore smiles 

under their masks!  

 Of course, the most fun thing to do is to give 

our Queen her much deserved gifts from the club. 

We are lucky, as are many of our clubs in Nydia 

Temple, to have some talented seamstresses. Our 

own member, Pr. Susan Millsap, sewed up a storm a 

few months ago, and with the club’s blessing, 

created a beautiful angel quilt for Queen Holly. Pr. 

Susan also made angel table runners - a total of 

nine of them – which we were able to sell following the visit. 

These table runners also formed the backdrop for the decorations 

which were provided. Monetary gifts were also given to Nydia 

Queen Holly Austin and Pr. Nancy Coddington, Pr. Tirzah 

holding the special angel quilt made by Pr. Susan Milsap (right) 
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Temple for CRA, CEF, General Fund, and the Sewing Committee. 

 As they say, “A fine time was had by all,” and we certainly 

embodied that statement. It was such a pleasure after all these 

months to be able to host our Queen’s Visit. We don’t know what 

the rest of the year looks like, but this was a highlight for us. It’s 

my wish that all of Nydia Temple’s clubs may have the same 

happy outcome! 

Pr. Tirzah, Nancy Coddington 

President, Salem Nile Club 

Salem Nile Club, continued from pg 16 

Forest Hills Nile Club 
 On November 10th members of the Forest Hills Nile Club 

welcomed Queen Holly for her Official Visit.  We met in the private 

area upstairs at the Primetime Restaurant in Cornelius.  Lunch there 

is always a treat.   We had a good turnout, but still missed visiting  

with many of our members who live at Jennings McCall and aren’t 

allowed out.  This was our first meeting since the shut-down last 

spring. 

 It was great to be able to visit semi-face-to-face with ladies we 

have not seen in a long time.  Of course we wore masks most of 

the time and practiced social distancing.  As usual Queen Holly and 

her officers had many interesting things to say.   

 Although we haven’t been able to have the 

usual fund raising events this year, we still had 

enough funds in our coffers to give the queen a 

donation to CEF.  As most of you know, we make 

yoyo dolls, and have been doing so since time 

immemorial.  It is our tradition to make a special 

themed doll each year for the queen reflecting 

her theme for the year.  Queen Holly was given a 

doll with an angel theme - of course :) 

 We hope to be able to sell our dolls at the December 

stated session.  If you cannot come to session or if we 

cannot meet, but you would like a hand made doll for a 

gift this year, please contact our president Winnie Carey 

or PQ Sharon Kelley, and they will fix you up with one.  

  From Pam Davis, Secretary 
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Bergstrom, Mary 
 

Calkins, Lori 
 

Hervey, Kathy 
 

Howard, Coleen 
 

Koessel, Betty 
 

O’Dell, Minnie 
 

Ogilvie, Evelyn 
 

Perkins, Linda 
 

Stuekerjuergen, Jeannie 
 

Woolcock, Pamela 
 

Wall, Lauren 

 

Reinstated 

Rhoads, Mary Ann 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For details of the contact 

changes, please see your 

printed Nydian 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YEARBOOK   UPDATES   

Members Flown Home 

Schuler, Margaret (Peg)  - November 11, 2020 

 

There are so far far better things ahead  
than any we leave behind - cs lewis 
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Pictures from  OV’s - no articles.   
(Pictures borrowed from Face book) 

October 27th NEON - NE Oregon Nile Club 

October 28th - Three Sisters Nile Club 
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 Did You Know…? 

   That Nydia Temple #4 has a Restoration and Retention 

fund for those who are having a hard time with their dues?  It 

comes from the extra $ sometimes sent in with dues.   And 
 

   That there is a fund at the Grand Lodge for Masons of 

Oregon who are in need of some assistance?    

As you shop for gifts this season, remember there are nice gifts online 

at Nydia’s store (www.nydiatemple.com) and the Foundation’s Gift 

Shop, and the Supreme Nile Store. 
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Session Notes 
 At the October Session it was, once again great to meet in 

person.  There were 28 in attendance!  We marched in and did long 

form; all stations were filled with several pro-tems.  Pr. Recorder 

vouched for everyone, which it seems is going to be the norm for a 

while.  There were no proposals. Since we only have two petitions, 

Queen Holly announced that the Ceremonial this month would be 

canceled and hopefully rescheduled for January.   

 Proposed By-Law changes had their second reading and all 

passed.  Pr. Judy Alley reminded us of the deadline for Charitable 

Giving - watch for her letter.  Sewing is still not allowed into the 

hospital, but there have been some requests, so members are working 

from home - 331.5 hours reported.  Our website update is in progress.  

PQ Judy Smith complemented the officers and pro-tems on the work 

done today. 

 November Session started with sparkle as Queen Holly marched in 

waving pompoms!  When Chorus sang God Bless America thru their 

masks, many ladies present joined in.  PQ Jennifer said that Nydia 

was held up as an example by the Supreme Membership Committee.  

We hope to have a Ceremonial in January.  Proposals are needed!   

 Sewing Committee still not allowed into the hospital but reported 

363.5 hours. (See pg 10)  JPQ Kathy reported the website is very 

close to completion.  The holiday brunch is limited to 

50, so get your name in (see pg 4). 

 Pr. Royal Gail presented Queen Holly with a gift 

from her officers, and Pr. Betty Donnelly presented the 

Crown Stepping stone and check from Woodburn Nile 

Club that would have been given at their OV had it not 

been postponed.  The check got a “Woo Who” from 

the Queen, who said it was “quite generous.”  The 

Queen thanked everyone and noted that Isabel York, 

who had been ill for a while, was there.  Yea! 

 It was Founder’s Day so there was a white rose 

cupcake cake and Queen Holly had roses for everyone.  

PQ Judy Smith, dressed in a vintage dress read a 

poem about the Nile written by PQ Fay Wright in 1925, and the 

annual Founders Day Proclamation was read. Meeting closed at 2pm. 
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Calendar 
Upcoming Dates - All activities are tentative and dependant upon 

government mandates and social distancing requirements. 
 

COMING EVENTS: 
 

November 2020 

26 Thanksgiving  

28 Tree Decorating at Hospital (contact Queen Holly for info.) 
 

December 2020 

2 Stated Session - Via Zoom  

12  Holiday Brunch at Al Kader Shrine Center 

16 Zoom Social Meeting  

25  Christmas - NOT Cancelled! 
 

January 2021 

1  Happy New Year! (we hope it will be) 
6 Stated Session 

12 Queen’s visit to Tirzah Nile Club 

19 Queen’s visit to Eastmont Nile Club 

20 Zoom Social Meeting 

21 Queen’s visit to Dallas Nile Club 

26 Queen’s visit to HALOS Nile Club 

30 Ceremonial 
 

February 2021 

1 Queen’s visit to Zenobia Nile Club 

3  Stated Session (Memorial) 

5 Queen’s visit to Woodburn Nile Club 

8 Queen’s visit to N. Clackamas Nile Club 

8  Nydian Newsletter Deadline 

17 Zoom Social Meeting 

24 Queen’s visit to Bend Nile Club 
 

March 2021  

3  Stated Session  (elections) 

5-6  Supreme Queen’s visit 

21 Installation of Officers 
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“All the text enclosed within this book/newsletter belongs to a Daughters of the Nile 
member and she has received this book/newsletter in good faith and understands no 
information may be made available to non-members of the Order, with the exception of 

a caregiver.” 

Mission Statement 

Nydia Temple No. 4 is a subordinate temple of the international, 

fraternal organization known as Daughters of the Nile.   

We are a social and charitable group comprised of units and 

clubs.   

We provide opportunities for our members to support and 

promote Shriners Hospitals for Children.   

We contribute volunteer hours and in-kind donations to the 

hospitals, to provide a nurturing environment for the children 

they treat.   

Monetary donations through the Daughters of the Nile Foundation 

provide financial benefits to the hospitals, allowing decisions 

to be made in the best interest of each child. 

Queen Holly Austin . . . . . . . . . .   . . .  

Jr. Past Queen Kathy Walliker . . . . . . . .  

Pr. Royal Gail Martin . . . . . . . . . .  . . .   

Pr. Tirzah Nancy Coddington . . . . . .    

Pr. Badoura Donna Gray . . . . . . . . . . .   

Pr. Recorder PQ Jennifer Moyer . . . . .    

Pr. Banker Paula Levin . . . . . . . . . . .   

Pr. Chaplain Michelle Wolbaum . .. . . . .    

2020 - 2021  Officers’   Contacts 
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Bigger version of PQ Judy in her vintage style clothing 

at Nov session  


